 HLC Steering Committee

Meeting Notes

September 3, 2008 – 3:00 p.m.
Presidential Room-Maucker Union
Present:  Agee, Buse, Chatham-Carpenter, Cutter, Hanish, Hays, Kaparthi, Kopper, Licari, Martin, Morgan, Murtha, Neibauer, Patton, Pease, Uehle, Upah, Vinton, Wilson
Absent: O’Connor
Guest:  President Allen

1.
Welcome – Kopper

2.
President Allen

Bev welcomed President Allen to the meeting.  Dr. Allen thanked Bev for providing leadership to the accreditation project and thanked everyone on the Steering Committee for serving.  He feels the self-study process will provide an opportunity to learn about UNI as well as provide opportunities for leadership development.  Dr. Allen will discuss accreditation at Cabinet meetings and at college meetings.  Donna asked if he had any insights for the committee.  His recommendation was to get to know our HLC liaison very well.  
3.
May 8, 2008 meeting notes – Uehle

Meeting notes for May 8 were distributed via email and there were no requests for corrections.

4.
HLC Update & New Committee Membership – Kopper, Cutter & Uehle

Bev informed members that Victoria DeFrancisco has stepped down from the committee.  An updated committee list was distributed.
a.  Volunteers
Bev distributed a list of the self-study committee chairs.  Also, a list of UNI staff who volunteered to serve on a subcommittee was distributed.  Bev indicated that she and Shirley developed the list using requested committee placements and matching volunteers to their area of interest.  Kate asked if office affiliation could be added to the list and Shashi asked to see the list of individuals who did not specify a certain committee.  Shirley will email a revised list immediately so that co-chairs can discuss possible committee members.

b.  Timelines

Bev distributed a handout that detailed the Self-Study General Timelines and Accreditation Activities for the 2008-09 Academic Year.

c.  Work Plans

Barbara distributed a “Sample Work Plan for HLC Criterion Subcommittees” which she developed as a draft for co-chairs to model if they wish.

d.  Meetings with Cabinet, AAC, Faculty Senate & NISG

Bev has met with the Cabinet and with AAC to discuss the self-study.  She has asked all deans and directors to invite her to their staff meetings.  Also, she met with the Student Body President and Vice-President and will attend a NISG Senate meeting tonight.  She has requested to meet with the Faculty Senate but has not yet been placed on the docket.
Bev compiled a report entitled “UNI Higher Learning Commission Reaccreditation Committee Annual Report for 2007-2008” and gave a copy to President Allen and Interim Provost Lubker.
Jan asked if there is a marketing/communication plan for the accreditation project.  Kate expressed concern that UNI staff may not see the relationship between the self-study and FoE; therefore, the plan should combine both projects.  Bev and Jim have met to discuss this issue but no plan has been distributed.  Bev will request that Jim provide a draft communication plan at our next meeting.

e.  HLC Liaison Visit

Bev indicated that our HLC liaison, Bob Appleson, will be on campus October 7.  He will meet with President Allen, Dr. Lubker, the Steering Committee, etc.  The launch meeting will be held on October 7 so that Mr. Appleson may attend.

f.  HLC Call for Proposals – October 10

Bev and Barbara have discussed submitting a proposal for the next HLC Annual Meeting scheduled for April 19-21, 2009 in Chicago.  The theme of the meeting is “Hot Topics in Chilly Times”.  If anyone is interested in presenting or being a part of a panel, please notify Bev.

5.
Foundations of Excellence Update and New Committee Membership – 
Chatham-Carpenter & Buse

a.  Volunteers

Jon and April met with the co-chairs of all nine dimensions to discuss committee membership and the FoE process.  They will hold a meeting with the steering committee tomorrow to discuss the launch meeting on October 7.  
Kristin Moser will serve as the WESS administrator for the FoE project.  

b.  Timelines

The faculty and staff survey is tentatively scheduled to be distributed online September 30.  The student survey is tentatively scheduled to be delivered November 15.    
c.  UNI FoE-HLC Launch Meeting

April and Jon asked for thoughts and ideas for a launch meeting which is scheduled for Oct. 7.  

6.
Demonstration of HLC SharePoint site – Martin & Uehle

Kate and Shirley demonstrated the HLC SharePoint site.  Kate had uploaded several reports to the site and will continue loading documents that she finds on the web.  Reports that are in the archives or in hard copy only will be scanned and loaded to the site.  Her goal is to have the majority of material available in digital format.  Ten years of documents will be available for the evaluation team – Fall 2000-Fall 2009.  A generic email account will be set up so that committee members can request reports and documents can be sent electronically to the data coordinating team.  Kate has drafted a Request for Information letter which will be used to request documents from UNI offices.
7.
New Business

Bev brought to the attention of the committee the Provost’s decision to conduct an Academic Structures Assessment as outlined in his email message September 2 and a discussion that will take place at the University Faculty Senate regarding the possibility of applying a moratorium to the curricular process.  Committee members expressed serious concerns about applying a moratorium to the curricular process and discussed the potential negative impact of the initiative on the self-study process.  Members asked Bev to take the concerns of the committee to the Faculty Senate meeting next Monday.  
Next meeting:
Wednesday, September 17, 2008

3:00 p.m.

Presidential Room – Maucker Union

